
Dear_______________________ MP

I am writing to you today to bring to your attention an urgent issue regarding the Energy Bills Support Scheme. As an itinerant boat dweller, I travel through and stay in your constituency every year, which is why I am hoping for your help with this issue.
As yet, itinerant boat dwellers have still not received an energy grant from the Government, or been offered a user-friendly way in which to attain this grant. Most households across the UK are now into their fourth month of receiving help towards extortionate energy bills, yet we haven’t received a single penny to help with our soaring costs of coal, diesel and LPG gas to heat our homes.
As you will be aware, all households in the UK were promised the £400 grant back in March last year, and an article published on the 1st April 2022 on the gov.uk website clearly states: 

“If you live in a park home, houseboat or off the grid…The government has confirmed that further funding will be available to provide equivalent support of £400 for energy bills for the 1% of households who are not eligible for the discount. This includes households without a domestic electricity meter and a direct relationship with an electricity supplier, for example if you live in a park home, houseboat or you live off the grid.” 

Depending on how the above is interpreted, itinerant boat dwellers could be included under either the “houseboat” or living off grid examples. Either way, it seemed like we were included as we obviously do not have a domestic electricity meter or a direct relationship with an electricity supplier and therefore meet the criteria. Since then, the Government have released several announcements regarding the EBSS, including an additional £200 Alternative Fuel Payment for those not using mains gas. However, none of their literature has directly referred to how itinerant boat dwellers will receive the grant.
Therefore, we still do not have a definitive answer on how or when the majority of itinerant boat dwellers will receive the energy grant. With many itinerant boat dwellers, including myself, spending upwards of £200 a month on heating this winter, the EBSS could relieve the difficult choice between “heat or eat” that many are now facing. 
I ask that you urge the Government to act now and find a quick and simple solution for itinerant boat dwellers to receive the EBSS that everyone else across the UK is already receiving. We’re fast approaching spring making it a year since the scheme was announced, and for us to have still not had any help is unjust. We are still facing the same energy crisis as everyone else, and unfortunately, it seems like we have been forgotten.
Thank you for taking the time to read my letter. I look forward to hearing from you soon.
Yours sincerely,

